
 
 

NOTICE TO THE BAR 
 

COVID-19 – EXTENSION OF POST-INDICTMENT EXCLUDABLE TIME;  
DELAY IN RESUMPTION OF IN-PERSON JURY TRIALS 

  
The Supreme Court has extended the end-date for post-indictment excludable 

time for the additional period from May 18, 2021 through June 15, 2021.  The Court’s 
April 9, 2021 Order is attached. 

 
As set forth in the Court’s April 9, 2021 Order, current COVID-19 trends indicate 

that it is too soon to expand on-site presence and in-person events, including for 
purposes of in-person jury trials.  Public health indicators – including the millions of 
COVID-19 vaccines administered statewide – instead suggest that the Judiciary should 
be positioned to resume in-person jury trials on or after June 15, 2021.   

 
Jurors who have been summoned to report for service before June 15, 2021 will 

be assigned to panels for virtual civil jury trials.  All counties will continue to summon 
jurors for upcoming reporting dates.  Judges will adjust trial dates for in-person trials as 
necessary. 

 
Questions about this notice or the Court’s April 9, 2021 Order may be directed to 

the Office of the Administrative Director of the Courts at (609) 376-3000. 
 
       
       
      Glenn A. Grant, J.A.D. 
      Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 
 
Dated:  April 9, 2021 
 








